ERBISTOCK   AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 4th December 2014 in Eyton School.
Present.  Councillors Lowther, Lewis, Pritchard, Thomas and Matthews.  Additionally  P.C.S.O. Emily Blake and the Clerk.
Apologies.  Councillor Evans.
Public Session.

1. Co-option of new Councillor.

The Clerk outlined the procedure for the co-option of a new Councillor.  The Public Notice of the election was displayed on 10th September for 14 days and the Notice of Co-option from 25th September for a similar time.

Mrs. Vicki Cooper had expressed an interest on a previous occasion.  The Clerk read out her letter of application.  The Council were unanimous in their view that Mrs. Cooper be offered the position.  The Chair would do this formally by letter. 
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 8th September 2014.
These were accepted as a correct record.
Matters arising.
Crabtree Green to Park Eyton Road.  Councillor Thomas raised this yet again.  No progress had been made.  Councillor Pritchard would contact W.C.B.C.  He was not hopeful of the work being done before our next meeting.  There was no money left.
Fallen Tree on Mill Lane, Erbistock.  This had been cleared and the roadside edge put back.

Culvert behind the Cross Foxes.  Mr. and Mrs. Barnett of Rose Hill had erected a fence to cordon it off and a "No Tipping" sign had been attached.  Councillor Pritchard and Kevin Edwards had visited and spoken with Mrs. Barnett.  She was well aware of the problem and willing to co-operate.  However  the culvert is again beginning to fill with silt.  The sides need reinforcing.  The Clerk was asked to contact Mrs. Barnett.

Wrexham Power.  Councillor Pritchard reported that there  had been no developments recently but continuing vigilance was necessary.  

 Agenda.
1. Police Report.

P.C.S.O. Blake reported.
· A.528.  Councillors were still concerned at the speed of traffic.  P.C.S.O. Blake had received the analysis of the speed survey.  The average vehicle speed was 37 m.p.h. and not an area for the go-safe van.  Councillors were not happy with this and requested more information.  P.C.S.O. Blake would forward a copy of the survey to the Clerk.
·  Two burglaries in Erbistock and one in Eyton.

· An armed robbery at The Cross Foxes, Erbistock.  Enquiries were on going.

P.C.S.O. Blake asked that we remain vigilant and report anything suspicious, however small, to the police. 

The Chair thanked her for attending and for her contribution to the meeting.     
2.  Planning Applications.
· Rose Hill, Erbistock.  Relocation of existing Hairdresser's Salon and provision of a Fitness Studio.  P/2014/0174.  Pending.
· Crimble Farm, Crabtree Green.  Erection of an agricultural building.  P/2014/0635.  Granted.
· Fox and Hounds, Eyton.  Change of use from Public House to one dwelling.  P/2014/0668.  Granted.
· The Plassey, Eyton.  Erection of new play equipment.  P/2014/0686.  Granted.

· Yew Tree, Erbistock.  Slated roof car port extension.  P/2014/0692.  Granted.

· Rose Hill Lodge, Erbistock.  Listed building consent for Raised Timber Decking round existing extension.  P/2014/0717.  Pending.

· Rose Hill, Erbistock.  Erection of replacement agricultural building to be used as stable and erection of new stable building.  P/2014/0729.  Granted.
· Hedgerow removal.  Twelve sections between Clwt Farm, Gyfelia and  Park Farm, Rhosymadoc.  P/2014/0817. Councillor Thomas would make further enquiries.  Pending.

3.  Set Precept for 2015/16.
This was agreed at £1,185, i.e. no change from last year.
      4.    Financial Position.
The Council had £2,804.40 in the Current Account and £216.07 in the Business Manager Account.
      5.   A.O.B
· The Flexibus Scheme.  Information was requested on the numbers using the bus and how convenient and successful this had been.  Councillor Pritchard said he would check and forward the information to the Clerk. The scheme is to end in March 2015.
· Councillor Pritchard informed the meeting that W.C.B.C. had obtained funds from the Assembly Government to upgrade Council property in Eyton and Erbistock.  This would be spent on upgrading bathrooms, kitchens and heating.  This was welcomed by all.

· The Chair confirmed that Dee Valley Water were involved in major works in Erbistock.

· Councillor Pritchard requested information on old milestones in our area. Cadw wished to record and preserve them.

· Councillor Lewis was concerned about the number of H.G.Vs using the narrow lane by the brook in Eyton as a cut through.  Councillor Pritchard said that the W.C.B.C. fed information to the lorry owners about road conditions on a regular basis in view of difficulties arising sometimes when drivers followed their Sat Navs when they did not know the area.  He  would follow this up.
· The Clerk thought that consideration be given to replacing the Council Notice Board in Eyton.  He was asked to make further enquiries and bring details to our next meeting. 
10.   Date of next meeting.
         Monday 16th March 2015 at 7.30 pm. in Eyton School.
